
March 13, 1564 

Miss Irma Koenigsberg 
150 Davis Court 
San Antonio, Texas 	78209 

Dear Miss Koenigsberg: 

Thank you very much for your thoughtfulness in 
sending your check in the amount of $1.00 for the 
Maurice "Nick" McDonald Fund. 	I regret that it 
is necessary for me to return this check to you. 

The rules and regulations of this department do 
not permit our officers to accept such gifts. 
We, too, are proud of Officer McDonald and can 
understand your desire to do something for him. 

Sincerely yours, 

Chas. Batchelor 
Acting Chief of Police 
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